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DRAFT MINUTES

Opening of the meeting

1. The Vice-President of the EEA JPC Mr Pat the Cope GALLAGHER, chair of the 
EP delegation to the JPC, opened the meeting and welcomed the EFTA delegation 
led by the acting chair of the EFTA delegation to the JPC, Mr Svein Roald 
Hansen. 

Adoption of the draft agenda 

2. The Agenda was adopted. 

Approval of the minutes of the 39th meeting of the EEA JPC 

3. The Minutes from the 39th meeting of the EEA JPC were adopted.

Development of the EEA Agreement and follow up to resolutions adopted at the 
39th meeting of the EEA Joint Parliamentary Committee

4. In her statement, Ms Hilda Ó’RIAIN,  Representing the President-in-Office of the 
EEA Council, briefed the Members about the discussions in the EEA Council 
meeting on 21 May 2013, starting with exchange of views on the EEA Reviews 
undertaken in 2012 and 2013. She quoted the Commission Working Document on 
the functioning of the EEA from the EU perspective, which states that the "EEA 
Agreement can be considered to have functioned well" and to have "provided the 
bedrock for very good and close relations with the EEA EFTA countries over the 
past two decades". She underlined that the Working Document had been discussed 
in the Council in spring 2013, but that the Council had not drawn any political 
conclusions. While discussions confirmed that EU Member States are generally 
satisfied with the EEA Agreement, they also showed the need for further
reflection on a certain number of issues, in particular the need to increase 
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cooperation in the agricultural area and to speed up procedures for the 
incorporation of new internal market acquis into the Agreement. She mentioned 
that the EU intends to continue its scrutiny of the specific issues and to bring 
possible conclusions to one of the upcoming EEA Council meetings for 
discussion. She mentioned that at the EEA Council, it was noted with satisfaction 
that the respective EEA reviews have shown that the Agreement has proven to be 
a robust, long-lasting and well-functioning instrument, and a commendable pillar 
of relations between the EU and the EEA EFTA States. While Ministers remarked 
that certain challenges had been identified and some improvements might be 
necessary, no need for major corrections was voiced. Ministers had also 
exchanged views on issues such as speeding up the incorporation process for EEA 
relevant EU acquis, the need to find solutions regarding the participation of the 
EEA EFTA States in new EU Agencies and Authorities, efforts to rapidly include 
Croatia in the EEA, the review of the EEA and Norwegian Financial Mechanism 
2009-2014, as well as issues related to the implementation of labour law and trade 
in agriculture. While commending the efforts of the EEA EFTA side in the past 
year to improve the situation regarding pending files, the Irish Presidency had 
reiterated that more needs to be done on processing of acquis, and suggested to 
reflect on tasking the EEA Joint Committee to discuss horizontal methods to 
further speed up the incorporation process, reiterating that a pick-and-choose 
approach on EEA-relevant EU acquis was not acceptable for the EU. Regarding 
bilateral issues, the Irish Presidency strongly expressed the concerns of the EU 
regarding Norway's approach on trade in agricultural products, and that Norway 
could not count on the EU side to show understanding in the longer run for 
particular wishes to extend cooperation or strengthen its role in other areas, if it 
would not change its attitude with regard to certain agricultural issues. Ms Ó’Riain 
also mentioned that the Tánaiste had informed the EEA EFTA countries that the 
EU Council was working on a mandate regarding the renewal of the financial 
contributions of the EEA EFTA States to reduce economic and financial 
disparities in the EEA after 2014. She also mentioned that the EEA Council had a 
discussion on its draft conclusions, as no agreement had been found before the 
meeting on a paragraph concerning the controversy on the management of 
mackerel stocks. In order not to jeopardize the adoption of the rest of the 
conclusions, the EU had agreed to delete the draft paragraph in question.
However, the EU President of the EEA Council had underlined that the EU 
maintains a strong position on the subject, and strongly urged all parties to assume 
their responsibilities and to find a long-term agreement which would ensure 
sustainable fishing of the mackerel stock in the North Atlantic. With this issue 
cleared, the EEA Council was able to adopt the conclusions.

5. In his speech, Mr Gianluca GRIPPA, President-in-Office of the EEA Joint 
Committee, underlined that only through the continuous incorporation into the 
agreement of new legal acts can the principle of homogeneity of the internal 
market be ensured and the institutions of both pillars in charge of monitoring, 
surveillance and judiciary work correctly. If the incorporation of the legal acts is 
unduly delayed, incomplete and/or denied, the tasks of these institutions are 
hampered. He reminded the Members of the three specific objectives set by the 
Joint Committee one and a half years ago: i) to reduce the number of EEA-
relevant legal acts adopted on the EU side that had not been incorporated into the 
Agreement; ii) to reduce the time period between the entry into force of acts on 
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the EU side and on the EEA EFTA side; and iii) to ensure that legal acts with 
constitutional requirements on the EEA EFTA side entered into force within the 
six-month period foreseen by the EEA Agreement. With regards to the first 
objective, a significant progress was witnessed in 2012 with the incorporation of 
500 legal acts, the highest number since 1999. He said the Joint Committee should 
work in order to ensure that this exceptional performance be repeated in 2013, but 
underlined that this will not be enough to reduce the backlog, as only a redoubling 
of efforts in the next year or two might lead to that result. Regarding the second 
objective related to the reduction of the time period between the entry into force of 
acts on the EU side and on the EEA EFTA side, Mr Grippa said the results are 
uneven, as in the largest number of cases the time lapse is too long. He said, with 
regard to the third objective, significant progress has been made and the number 
of JCD waiting for the constitutional requirements to be fulfilled beyond the six 
months has been reduced. He hoped that even the pending cases will be solved 
soon and that in the future these cases are reduced to zero. Turning to EEA 
relevance, Mr Grippa mentioned that until now, there has not been a thorough 
analysis of acts where EEA relevance is debated, and suggested that relevant EEA 
committees should from now on systematically analyse all the acts for which the 
relevance is debated and try to achieve a common position. Turning to EEA EFTA 
participation in EU agencies, he stated that the legal acts establishing these 
agencies and other bodies define the type of participation foreseen for third 
countries, including the EEA/EFTA states. In view of the differences in 
competences and composition, it has not been neither possible nor even desirable 
to standardise a model of participation of the EEA/EFTA states. So in some cases, 
the EEA EFTA States participate as observers, in some other as full members 
without voting rights. When the legal acts linked to the agencies and bodies are to 
be incorporated into the agreement, there is no flexibility for the Commission to 
modify the modalities of participation and the indications of the original legal acts 
should be followed even if these indications do not always meet the wishes of the 
EEA/EFTA states. 

6. In his intervention, Mr Kurt JAEGER, EFTA Chair of the EEA Joint Committee 
and representing the EFTA President of the EEA Council, highlighted the 
discussion in the EEA Council on the various reviews of the EEA Agreement, and 
that both sides underlined the positive conclusion that the EEA Agreement has 
proven to be an efficient and durable instrument in ensuring the full participation 
of the EEA EFTA States in the Internal Market. Equally, it has contributed to 
extensive cooperation beyond the four freedoms, including political dialogue and 
participation in informal Ministerial meetings of the EU, and has led to 
cooperation agreements in various sectors. Finally, the EEA EFTA States have 
contributed substantially to reducing economic and social disparities between the 
EEA Member States. Despite the fact that the EEA continues to work well, Mr 
Jaeger mentioned the main challenges which were discussed in the EEA Council,
including the matter of outstanding legal acts pending incorporation into the EEA 
Agreement. He said a positive development was that as at the 3rd of May 2013, 
there were 406 acts on the list of outstanding legal acts where the compliance date 
had passed in the EU, compared to as many as 544 at the end of 2011. However, 
the need to further accelerate the incorporation of new EU legislation was 
emphasised by the EU side in the Council, and there was a common view that an 
early and open exchange of information could promote better understanding of the 
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dossiers at hand and help speed up the process. This would also be useful when 
assessing whether new EU legislation falls within the scope of the EEA and 
contribute to greater predictability in the processing of new acts into the EEA 
Agreement, as the EEA JPC points out in its resolution. Furthermore, Mr Jaeger 
agreed with the JPC that the EEA EFTA States’ participation in the EU decision-
making process would – as far as possible – help to prepare for EEA-relevant 
legislation at an early stage, and thereby also speeding up its incorporation at a 
later stage. Even though it is possible and necessary to perform even better in 
order to reduce the number of outstanding acts further, Mr Jaeger underlined that, 
due to the nature of the Agreement, there are limits as to how far the number of 
outstanding acts can be reduced, since EU legislation can only be incorporated 
into the EEA Agreement after its adoption by the EU. Mr Jaeger informed that the 
EU side acknowledged this in the EEA Council, but had underlined the 
importance of processing EU acquis as efficiently as possible to reduce not only 
the number of outstanding acts, but also the average time needed to make EU 
legislation equally applicable in the EEA EFTA States, in order to ensure the 
homogeneity of the Internal Market. He mentioned that the Council also addressed 
the constitutional challenges faced by some of the EEA EFTA States when it came 
to the roles and powers of the new surveillance authorities in the financial services 
sector. The discussion emphasised the importance of finding a mutually 
acceptable solution that would pave the way for the swift incorporation of the 
growing number of outstanding acts in this field. He mentioned that the Joint 
Committee will look into how it can best respond to your suggestion of providing 
written feedback from the Joint Committee to the requests made in your 
resolutions. Highlighting recent EEA EFTA Comments which had been sent to the 
EU side, Mr Jaeger mentioned that the EFTA side have received feedback to some 
of these comments from the relevant services in the European Commission. He 
gave the example of the EEA EFTA comments on the EU’s legislative proposal 
on periodic roadworthiness tests for motor vehicles and their trailers, where EU 
side reacted in the respective Subcommittee. He highlighted that such incidences 
of direct feedback from the EU in committees are a new and clearly positive 
development, and show that the issues raised by the EEA EFTA States are taken 
into account by the EU side, and that this should also be seen in the light of the 
Joint Parliamentary Committee’s request for information on feedback received 
from the EU on EEA EFTA comments. Another positive development Mr Jaeger 
mentioned was the substantial reduction in the number of Joint Committee 
Decisions awaiting fulfilment of constitutional requirements where the six-month 
period has expired. Looking to the future, Mr Jaeger mentioned some pending 
cases that the Joint Committee needs to put emphasis on to be solved, including 
the processing of the Data Retention Directive, the Directive on the Deposit 
Guarantee Scheme, the Regulation on Novel Foods and Novel Food Ingredients, 
the Third Package for the Internal Energy Market, legislation in the field of 
financial services including the Regulations establishing the European 
Supervisory Authorities, the remaining part of the TELECOM Package including 
the Regulation establishing BEREC – the Body of European Regulators for 
Electronic Communications, the Third Postal Directive  and the Regulation on 
Medicinal Products for Paediatric Use, the Marine Strategy Framework Directive, 
and various pieces of financial market legislation. Finally, he said that the 
negotiations enabling Croatia to become a member of the EEA were launched in 
March, and that work is progressing, though slowly.
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7. In her speech, Ms Oda Helen SLETNES, President of the EFTA Surveillance 
Authority, highlighted that the timely implementation and correct application and 
enforcement of common rules within the EEA are essential conditions for the 
EFTA States’ participation in the Internal Market. ESA continuously assess the 
application of internal market rules in the EEA EFTA States both on the basis of 
complaints and on its own initiative. She mentioned that last year ESA brought 
four cases against the EFTA States before the EFTA Court, and the Authority 
decided to send two more non-implementation cases against Norway to the Court 
as well as four cases against Iceland for incorrect implementation or application of 
the common rules on 29 May 2013. She said non-compliance with internal market 
rules are potentially severe for both citizens and economic operators and 
undermine the credibility of the Internal market as well as the EEA Agreement. 
She underscored that the EFTA States have to establish robust administrative 
routines and to respect the deadlines in the EEA to comply with their obligations 
under the Agreement. In recent years, ESA has worked to reduce the number of 
pending cases, in particular old cases. However, she mentioned that last year the 
number of pending cases has been rising again in particular due to the unfortunate 
increase in non-implementation cases, and that at the beginning of 2013, the 
Authority had a total of 543 pending cases. Moving on to the scoreboards, Ms 
Sletnes said that in 2012 and continuing in 2013, the Authority has unfortunately 
seen a disappointing increase in the numbers of directives and regulations that are 
not implemented within the time limits set in the EEA Agreement. The 
Scoreboard published in February 2013 shows that both Liechtenstein and 
Norway were below the target of a 1% transposition deficit, but Iceland remains 
among the poorer performers when it comes to timely transposition of Internal 
Market measures into national law. Iceland’s deficit remained the same as in the 
previous Scoreboard at 1.8%, which was Iceland's worst score since 2008. 
Norway’s deficit nearly halved, from 1.3% to 0.7%. The transposition deficit for 
Liechtenstein decreased from 0.5% to 0.4%. She said it is regrettable and 
worrying that the next Scoreboard due to be published in July will show an 
increase in the transposition deficit for two of the three EFTA States resulting in 
the worst performance since the creation of the Scoreboard. With regard to State 
Aid, Ms Sletnes mentioned that ESA have unfortunately seen an increasing 
number of cases not notified to the Authority in spite of the obligation to do so. 
She said this is very disappointing and unnecessary since good solutions often can 
be found in pre-notification discussions at an early and informal stage between 
officials of our Competition and State aid Directorate and the State concerned. She 
mentioned that the European Commission has since last year been working on an 
important reform of the state aid rules, which might entail changes to the state aid 
authorities competence to obtain relevant market information, to the prioritisation 
and handling of complaints and to the numerous and practically important state 
aid guidelines. The future changes to the procedural framework needs to be 
implemented in the EFTA pillar through changes to the Surveillance and Court 
Agreement. She said such changes have in the past unfortunately taken a long 
time, with the result of a lack of procedural homogeneity in the EEA. Ms Sletnes 
underlined that in order to avoid that the rules governing state aid control in the 
EEA differs from the EU it is imperative that the EFTA States as soon as possible 
after the new rules are adopted by the EU, ensures that the Surveillance and Court 
Agreement is updated accordingly. 
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8. In the ensuing debate, Mr Haral T. NESVIK enquired about the transposition 
trends in the EU Member States. Mr David CAMBELL-BANNERMAN asked 
about the flexibility in defining EEA relevance and the possibility for the EEA 
EFTA States to reject new legal acts, as well as the possibility of the EEA EFTA 
States to participate in decision making. Mr Svein Roald HANSEN commented on 
the timely incorporation of acquis and difference between the EU and EEA EFTA 
sides. In reply to the questions, Mr JAEGER said the trend in the EU with regard 
to transposition deficit was downwards, and that the EEA Agreement provides the 
EEA EFTA States participation in decision shaping in comitology proceedings, 
but do not in the decision making process afterwards. Mr GRIPPA, said that the 
Commission and ESA scoreboards are not comparable due to their difference in 
basis of data. He underlined that with regard to flexibility, there can be no pick 
and choose measures from the EEA EFTA States. He also highlighted that the 
EEA EFTA States’ positions are taken into account on the same level as Members 
States’ in comitology. On the issue of transposition, he held that there is an 
inherent time delay in the EEA Agreement, but that the entry into force of 
directives should be simultaneous. Ms SLETNES underlined that if you look at 
the trends with regard to transposition deficit, it is going downwards in the EU and 
upwards in the EEA EFTA States.

Consideration of the draft report on The future of the EEA and EU's relations 
with the small-sized countries and Switzerland (Ref. 1123002)

9. The two co-rapporteurs, Mr Paul RÜBIG and Mr Svein Roald HANSEN, 
introduced the draft report and resolution, highlighting the need to keep 
transposition delays to a minimum on the EEA EFTA side, and three aspects of 
key importance in this regard. Firstly, that early involvement of the EEA EFTA 
States in decision shaping, including the national parliaments, welcoming the 
office of the Storting in the European Parliament in this regard. Secondly, the need 
to build knowledge and awareness of the Agreement, in particular on the EU side. 
Thirdly, the need to involve the EEA EFTA States at an early stage to ensure 
common understanding of EEA relevance of new legal acts. Mr Hansen said it 
was of concern that the Commission had recently taken a stricter approach toward 
on EEA EFTA participation in EU Agencies, contrary to the long standing 
practice of full participation without the right to vote. He also underlined the need 
to find a solution to the participation in the European Financial Supervisory 
Authorities in line with the two-pillar structure. Both co-rapporteurs welcomed the 
Ambassadors of Andorra, Monaco and San Marino.

10. In her intervention, Ms Eva DESCARREGA, Ambassador of Andorra, introduced 
the current relations between Andorra and the EU, and the consensus in Andorra 
for further integration in the European Internal Market. Andorra endorsed the 
Council conclusions on possible options, and held that an EEA like agreement was 
an attractive option, but that there were institutional challenges that needed to be 
addressed. Inclusion in the EEA was also attractive, but the requirement of EFTA 
membership could be an obstacle. A solution with association to the EEA 
Agreement could perhaps be found, but would raise the questions around the use 
of the Court and Surveillance Authority.
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11. In his intervention, Mr Gilles TONELLI, Ambassador of Monaco, highlighted the 
strong relationship with France through the Customs Union and other agreements, 
as well as Monaco’s participation in the monetary cooperation. He underlined 
interest to discuss European integration further, taking into account the 
specificities of Monaco with the financial sector and that only 25% of its 
population were Monegasque.

12. Mr Gian Nicola Filippi BALESTRA, Ambassador of San Marino, informed about 
the ongoing discussions in San Marino on the way forward for further European 
integration, where three of the Commission’s proposals were being assessed, 
namely Association Agreement, EEA association or EU membership. With 
regards to EEA Association, he mentioned a solution would have to be found with 
regard to San Marino’s costumes union with the EU. He also mentioned there 
would be a referendum whether to apply for EU membership.

13. In the ensuing debate, Mr HANSEN asked whether there was consensus in 
Monaco to seek closer European integration. Ms Laila GUSTAVSEN asked 
whether a simplified EEA model could be a way forward for further integration of 
the AMS countries, and asked about the dialogue between the EU and the AMS 
countries on next steps. She also asked the Swiss colleagues if the discussion 
taking place between the EU and the AMS States had any bearings on the Swiss 
discussion. Responding to the question, Mr TONELLI confirmed the government 
policy to seek further integration. Mr Thomas AESCHI responded that the Swiss-
EU discussions were kept at a separate track. 

14. The resolution was adopted. 

Revision of the EU State Aid Rules and implications for the EEA EFTA States

15. Mr Nicola PESARESI, Head of Unit (European Commission - DG Competition -
Unit A.3 State Aid Policy and Scrutiny), presented the ongoing revision of the EU 
State Aid Rules. 

16. In the ensuing debate, Mr HANSEN enquired about the decision making
procedure on the adoption of the new rules and the role of the European 
Parliament. Mr CAMBELL-BANNERMAN gave the example of how prevention 
of state aid had led to closing of postal services in Britain and asked whether there 
will be more flexibility in the new rules. Mr AESCHI asked what the Commission 
was doing to better enforce the rules, and asked about the definition of aid, giving 
the examples that some countries gave grants, land or fiscal aid to new companies 
outside of the state aid rules. Mr PESARESI answered that in terms of adoption 
procedures, there were differences between the types of legal acts. Some would be 
adopted by the Council after the EP had issued an opinion, while the Commission 
had the competence to adopt other acts after consultation. Regarding the British 
postal services, he underlined that he did not know the case, but that state aid rules 
in the area of Services of General Economic Interest (SGEI), e.g. postal services, 
should have a balance between ensuring appropriate services and extortion of 
competition. He mentioned that there were different ways of giving aid, as long as 
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the value does not exceed the amount allowed. In the fiscal area, however, it is not 
always clear if the measure is state aid or a general measure within the jurisdiction 
of the state. Finally, he underlined that the Commission had a continuous and 
good dialogue with ESA on state aid in the EEA EFTA States.

Consideration of the draft report on The Annual Report on the Functioning of the 
EEA Agreement in 2012 (Ref. 1123021)

17. The two co-rapporteurs, Mr GALLAGHER and Mr FRICK, introduced the 
draft report and resolution, highlighting the well-functioning of the Agreement, as 
well as the main issues of current concern. In particular, the co-rapporteurs 
underlined the need continue the efforts to reduce the number of outstanding legal 
acts and the transposition deficit in the EEA EFTA States. They urged the EU and 
EEA EFTA States to find solutions to outstanding issues, including participation 
in key EU agencies and authorities. The co-rapporteurs recalled the request made 
by the JPC last year to receive a draft, rather than adopted, annual report from the 
EEA Joint Committee (EEA JC), which was rejected by the EEA JC. Therefore, in 
this year’s resolution the EEA JPC asked the EEA JC to give written feedback to 
the proposals made by the EEA JPC in the resolution.

18. The resolution was adopted. 

Consideration of the draft report on Transport policy in the EEA (Ref. 1122561)

19. The two co-rapporteurs, Ms JOHANSEN and Ms HEDH, introduced the draft 
report and resolution. In her statement, Ms Johansen outlined the main points 
made in the resolution on the fourth railway package, the roadworthiness package, 
cabotage, maritime and ports policy, and transport cooperation in the North. She 
highlighted the support to increased investment in railway infrastructure and the 
importance of improving interoperability in Europe, as well as the support for an 
institutional separation of infrastructure management and transport operation. She 
mentioned that for Norway, along with some other Member States, the proposal 
for transfer of competence from national safety agencies to the European Railway 
Authority was regarded as premature, and that for countries such as Norway with 
a majority of single tracks, mandatory tendering of public service contracts could 
lead to a poorer service in regions. With regards to the Roadworthiness package, 
she highlighted the scepticism expressed in the resolution on including 
motorcycles in periodic roadworthiness testing. She welcomed the Commission 
decision to postpone the further liberalisation of rules on cabotage in the 
international road haulage market. She welcomed the Blue Belt package and 
underlined the importance of new simplified procedures for goods transported 
within the internal market also is applied for transport between the EU and the 
EEA EFTA ports. Finally, she outlined particular challenges for transportation in 
the Barents region and welcomed the initiatives for more strategic cooperation 
between the Barents states in this regard. Ms Hedh underlined that the several of 
the issues raised in the report were currently being debated in the European 
Parliament (EP), and in particular in the TRAN Committee. She underlined the EP 
support for more investment in railway infrastructure. With regard to the 
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roadworthiness package, the draft report was currently being voted on. She 
underlined the importance of growth in tourism in the maritime sector, and the 
need to improve maritime transport in general. She also welcomed the 
Commission decision to postpone further liberalisation of cabotage. With regards 
to the Barents region, Ms Hedh underlined the particular need for more East-West 
interconnectors and the need for common logistics and transport planning in the 
Nordic region.

20. Mr BERBERAT, from the Swiss observer delegation, mentioned the importance 
of the trans-alpine transport corridor for the transportation of goods in Europe. On 
the suggestion of Ms JOHANSEN, one resolution point was amended in order to 
include the Swiss concern. 

21. The amended resolution was adopted.

Proposal for a regulation on the European Union Agency for Law Enforcement 
Cooperation and Training (Europol) – EFTA States participation and measures 
for parliamentary scrutiny

22. Mr Agustín DÍAZ DE MERA GARCÍA CONSUEGRA, Member of the 
Committee on Civil Liberties, Justice and Home Affairs, and Rapporteur for 
Proposal for a Regulation on Europol, introduced the new Proposal for Regulation 
on Europol. He underlined that he would argue against the proposed merger of 
Cepol and Europol in his report. He stressed the need for strong parliamentary 
scrutiny of Europol and the measures under the regulation for such scrutiny. He 
outlined the thinking on the structure of parliamentary scrutiny between the EP 
and national parliaments.

23. Mr HANSEN introduced the views of the EFTA Parliamentary Committee, 
underlining the close cooperation between the EFTA States and the EU through 
their participation in Europol and police cooperation in general. Although not a 
part of Schengen, he underlined that the EFTA States as Schengen members are 
different to other third countries with Europol association agreements. On this 
basis, and in order to ensure accountability of Europol, he stated that it would be 
beneficial to include the national parliaments of the EFTA States in the 
parliamentary scrutiny of Europol’s activities. 

24. Mr DÍAZ DE MERA GARCÍA CONSUEGRA agreed with Mr Hansen, and said 
it would be natural to include the EFTA States’ national parliaments in the 
parliamentary scrutiny. This would strengthen the transparency and possibility to 
discuss together issues of common concern. He proposed to send him a suggestion 
for amendment to the proposed regulation texts to that effect. 

Social aspects of the single market

25. No discussion under this point.

Future work of the EEA JPC
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26. The Vice-President of the EEA JPC Mr GALLAGHER, recalled the decision of 
the Bureau to focus on the following topics for the 41st EEA JPC:
 Citizens rights in the EU and the EEA (working paper or report and 

resolution)
 Climate and Energy 2030 (working paper)
 Arctic policy (report and resolution)

Any other business

27. No other business was raised.

Date and place of next meeting

28. Mr GALLAGHER stated that the 41st EEA JPC meeting would be held in Vaduz, 
Liechtenstein, on 28 October 2013, followed by a study visit on 29 October.
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Annex 1

E U R O P E A N  E C O N O M I C  A R E A

J O I N T  P A R L I A M E N T A R Y  C O M M I T T E E

Ref. 1121327
                                                                                                      29 May 2013

Brussels

40TH MEETING OF THE EEA JOINT PARLIAMENTARY COMMITTEE

European Parliament, Brussels
Meeting room A1G-3 (Altiero Spinelli building)

Wednesday, 29 May 2013 
15.00 – 17.30

and
Thursday, 30 May 2013

09.00 – 12.00

AGENDA

1. Opening of the meeting

2. Adoption of the draft agenda 

3. Approval of the minutes of the 39th meeting of the EEA JPC 

4. Development of the EEA Agreement and follow up to resolutions adopted at the 
39th meeting of the EEA Joint Parliamentary Committee

Statements by

 Ms Hilda Ó’RIAIN, Representing the President-in-Office of the EEA Council
 Mr Gianluca GRIPPA, President-in-Office of the EEA Joint Committee
 Mr Kurt JAEGER, EFTA Chair of the EEA Joint Committee and representing 

the EFTA President of the EEA Council
 Ms Oda Helen SLETNES, President of the EFTA Surveillance Authority

Followed by an exchange of views

5. Consideration of the draft report on The future of the EEA and EU's relations with 
the small-sized countries and Switzerland (Ref. 1123002)

Co-rapporteurs: Mr Paul RÜBIG (EPP, Austria)
Mr Svein Roald HANSEN (Labour Party, Norway)
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Followed by an exchange of views with the participation of:

 Ms Eva DESCARREGA, Ambassador of Andorra
 Mr Gilles TONELLI, Ambassador of Monaco
 Mr Gian Nicola Filippi BALESTRA, Ambassador of San Marino

and vote on the draft resolution

6. Consideration of the draft report on The Annual Report on the Functioning of the 
EEA Agreement in 2012 (Ref. 1123021)

Co-rapporteurs: Mr Pat the Cope GALLAGHER (ALDE, Ireland)
Mr Albert FRICK (Progressive Citizen’s Party, 
Liechtenstein)

Followed by an exchange of views and vote on the draft resolution

7. Revision of the EU State Aid Rules and implications for the EEA EFTA States

Presentation by Mr Nicola PESARESI, Head of Unit (European Commission - DG 
Competition - Unit A.3 State Aid Policy and Scrutiny)

Followed by an exchange of views

8. Consideration of the draft report on Transport policy in the EEA (Ref. 1122561)

Co-rapporteurs: Ms Anna HEDH (S&D, Sweden)
Ms Irene JOHANSEN (Labour Party, Norway)

Followed by an exchange of views and vote on the draft resolutions

9. Social aspects of the single market
Exchange of views

10. Proposal for a regulation on the European Union Agency for Law Enforcement 
Cooperation and Training (Europol) – EFTA States participation and measures for 
parliamentary scrutiny

Introduction by Mr Agustín DÍAZ DE MERA GARCÍA CONSUEGRA (EPP, 
Spain), Member of the Committee on Civil Liberties, Justice and Home Affairs, 
and Rapporteur for Proposal for a Regulation on Europol

Followed by an exchange of views

11. Future work of the EEA JPC

12. Any other business

13. Date and place of next meeting
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